National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley

January 13, 2018
Telephone conference due to inclement weather
Introductions

Attendance: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Jaynine Pickens (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Wanda Sloan, Amy Bonano, Karen Warner, Gary Williams, Richard Payne, Joel Carson, Gloria Robinson, Sharon Dodds, Daveta Williams and Shana Mueller.

Dr. Carolyn Peters called the meeting to order at 1:03pm and gave the prayer.

Secretary Report
Robert Spangler read the minutes.  Gloria motioned to accept the minutes and Karen seconded.

Treasurer Report

Tim Janning read the treasurer report.  Richard motioned to accept the report and Gloria seconded.
Text of Report

MV NFB report November 1, thru December 31, 2017

Brought forward: 

Checking $382.67

Savings $1,910.28  

C D $1,009.14

Net Worth $3,302.09

 INCOME:

Savings Dividend $0.26

C D Dividend $2.32

Patrons Dividend $8.51 

Proceeds from key chains sold at state convention $86.00

Reimbursement to chapter for convention registration fee paid by chapter $15.00

2018 chapter dues paid $24.00

Funds collected for MCL Xmas luncheon $475.00

Total Income $611.09

EXPENDITURES:

PAC $10.00

Reimbursement to Carolyn Peters for soda drinks at convention and key chains $73.00

Chapter pledge made at convention for money for the movement $100.00

MCL cafeteria for Xmas dinner $563.75 

Total Expenses $746.75

Deficiency $135.66

NEW BALANCES:

Checking $235.92

Savings $1,919.05  

C D $1,011.46

Net Worth $3,166.43
Guest Speaker: Marianne Denning, Braille Literacy

Marianne Denning is from the Cincinnati chapter. She explained that the NFB of Ohio was rewarded a grant from BSVI to provide uncontracted braille instruction to 16 students throughout Ohio. MENTORS will work with 1 or 2 students and are paid $10 per hour. Dr. Peters asked what the qualifications of the mentors are. Marianne responded that they have to know Braille and have a positive attitude. They do not need to be speed readers, and they do not need to be NFB members.  There will be an interview process. Mentors will attend a meeting in Columbus on Feb. 10. Travel will be reimbursed and meals will be provided. In case of bad weather, the meeting will be moved to the 17th. 
Marianne further explained that the course covers uncontracted Braille.  She said that there will be a kick-off weekend in several cities around the state, including Dayton. This is for the students only. Course instruction is provided online or by phone. Students will receive two hours of instruction from Debbie or Marianne and one hour from the mentor weekly. OOD wants data, so an assessment will be performed as part of the training. The students get 14 hours total with their mentors.

Marianne Denning marianne@denningweb.com
513-607-6053
Old Business and Discussion
Committee Reports

Robert talked about forming a committee for putting together the gavel report.  Shana offered her assistance.  Robert will contact her. 

Fundraising
Amy talked about wanting to start a group of prayer.  This would be a group of people who would pray about certain things on a regular basis.  She talked about praying for certain events, such as the issue of inaccessible check-in machines at Social Security. SHE can commit to Mondays 6:00am-7:00am and Saturdays 8:00am-9:00am. 
Membership

Dr. Peters recognized Wanda for recruiting the most members in the past year.  A discussion about a few in-progress recruits commenced.  

Adjourned:  ⠼⠃⠒⠼⠉⠓⠏⠍2:30pm (approximate)
